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January 16, 2000, 2:00-4:00 p.m. 

Mary Martin, Coordinator  
Nan Myers, Secretary  

Committee Members Present: Mary Martin, Coordinator; Dena Hutto, Coordinator Elect, Nan Myers, 
Secretary; Duncan Aldrich (liaison to Legislation), Rebecca Culbertson (liaison to Cataloging), Jim 
Church (liaison to IDTF), Nancy Kolenbrander (liaison to Program), Kate Holvoet (liaison to Education).  

Additional attendees: Penny Kyker, Stephen Patrick, Atifa Rawan, Bruce Pencek, Shawn Nicholson, 
Andrew Johnson, Linda Johnson, Roberta Palen, Louise Treff-Gangler, Bill Sudduth, Patricia Finney, 
Edward Malone, Gayle Christian, Barbara Ceizler-Silver.  

Introductions and Announcements: Coordinator Mary Martin called the meeting to order and asked that 
committee members and attendees introduce themselves.  She announced that the Nominations 
Committee is still taking names for those interested in running for offices.  

Approval of Minutes: ALA 1999 Annual Minutes of June 26 were approved as published in DttP.  

GODORT Committee Liaison Reports:  
1.  Legislation (Duncan Aldrich): The report focused on the question of the potential closure of NTIS and 
the future for their agency functions.  Legislation Committee in conjunction with Government 
Information Subcommittee of ALA is drafting a resolution that recommends that the NTIS Clearinghouse 
functions be moved in total, with GPO being the most likely recipient. SLDTF members recommended 
that additional consideration be given to the issues of the pilot imaging projects and the World News 
Connection in the resolution.  
2.  Cataloging (Rebecca Culbertson): The Cataloging Committee discussed the addition of a section for 
check-in software to their “Toolbox for Processing and Cataloging Federal Documents,” development of a 
list of changes to PURLS in GPO records which will be posted monthly, and whether item numbers and 
SuDoc numbers should be retained in records for online resources.  
3.  IDTF (Jim Church): Jim announced the program at ALA Annual 2000 sponsored by IDTF: 
“International Statistical Data: Trends and Sources for the New Millennium.”  He stated that Bernan is no 
longer a distributor of United Nations documents; to date no other publisher has picked this up.  
4.  Program (Nancy Kolenbrander): Announced that the second program for ALA Annual 2000 is “City 
on the Hill,” which is sponsored by SLDTF.  A potential program proposal for 2001 is a joint GODORT 
program with BRASS on the use of census data for business and marketing purposes.  
5.  Education (Katherine Holvoet): Discussed a potential GODORT-FRFDS (LAMA) program 
concerning grant writing for federal grants, as well as the possibility of GODORT applying for federal 
grants.  

Reports From SLDTF Committees and Working Groups:  
1.  Docs on Docs: No one was in attendance to report from that committee.  Mary Martin stated that the 
decision on disposition of the collection is the only remaining issue in this committee’s work, as the 
collection has been filmed by ERIC.  She will contact the curator of the GODORT archive to determine 
whether this collection should be housed there.  



Bibliography, which will be posted to the Task Force webpage.  At present, there are no plans for ongoing 
updates to the Bibliography.  This will be on the agenda at Annual 2000.  
3.  Brochure: Yvonne Wilson had volunteered to coordinate review of the SLDTF brochure.  As she was 


